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      Marcia L. Raines and Joseph M. Tanner at the 

Inaugural Northern California “Proof of Life” lunch as 

photographed by Kevin O’Rourke. Marcia retired as 

City Manager of Millbrae in 2018, after a decade on 

the job.  Marcia is a past President of the City 

Managers’ Department of the League of California 

Cities. Joe retired in 2009 as the Vallejo City 

Manager. He previously served as City Manager in 

Galt (1973-1984), Emeryville (1984-1987), and 

Pleasant Hill (1987-2001). Marcia previously served as 

City Manager in Martinez (1997-2000) and Half 

Moon Bay (2006-2009). She was a longtime member 

of the CCMF Board of Trustees. 

 

Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 
 

Again, the list of women city government 

professionals in California cities continues in this 

issue. This is the 30th installment of this list. Those 

we found working in the cities alphabetically 

from the Cities of Rolling Hills to   Sacramento are 

included in this issue. 

                                                                                  

There is no doubt that there are many highly 

qualified and dedicated professional women 

serving California cities. The list is impressive. Our 

effort addresses the rhetorical question: Where 

are the women in city management? 

Of course, we miss deserving folks from time-to-

time. Again, we apologize to anyone we miss. It 

is not always completely our fault. The failures of 

others to not post complete profiles makes it 

difficult to be comprehensive. Please believe 

that we try.  
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borah Collins began her working career in Sausalito as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work 

as a software support technician for an on-line software systems company in Chico. 

She joined the Chico city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                           
    

 Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

                                                                              

Rolling Hills incorporated as a city in Los Angeles 

County in January, 1957.  It is located on the 

Palos Verdes Peninsula and had a 2018 

estimated population of 1,867. Former World No. 

1 tennis player and two-time U.S. Open winner 

Tracy Austin is from Rolling Hills.  

Elaine Jeng, P.E., is the current City 

Manager. Elaine is the former 

Public Works and Utilities Director 

in the City of El Monte. She began 

her service as the Rolling Hills City 

Manager in September, 2018. She 

replaced City Manager Raymond 

Cruz as he left to assume the City Manager 

position in the City of Santa Fe Springs. Prior to 

her work in El Monte, Elaine worked as a civil 

engineer for Culver City and Redondo Beach.  

Elaine is an alumnus of the University of 

California, Los Angeles (UCLA).  

 

 

 

http://ekapr.com/  

Englander Knabe & Allen is the fastest growing 

public affairs firm in Southern California.   

 

EKA’s partners Harvey Englander, Matt Knabe,             

Marcus Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell and           

Adam Englander provide strategic counsel.                               

They are expert in local government issues, from 

land use to public safety, and they help 

build public/private partnerships. 
Matt Knabe is the Managing Partner. Matt is 

a graduate of Pepperdine University. Matt 

and his family are residents of Long Beach. 

Matt’s contact information includes                                                               

 

Telephone Number: 213-741-1500, Ext. 520                                       

Email: Matt@ekapr.com 

 

 

www.usi.com 
 

USI has developed sophisticated employee benefit 

programs for public entities for more than 30-years. 

USI helps agencies design innovative benefit 

solutions and provide benefit education to 

bargaining units. 

 

For more information contact Gary Delaney                

at (424) 390-0010 or gary.delaney@usi.com 

USI Insurance Services                                             

21250 Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 380                              

Torrance, CA 90503                                                                

Pam Rodrigues, GBDS, Manager 

pamela.rodrigues@usi.com 

 

It would be entirely mistaken to identify women 

City Managers, especially in Rolling Hills, without 

acknowledging the long service of the late 

former Rolling Hills City Manager Alma Christina 

“Teena” Clifton. Teena passed away October 5, 

2002 at the age of 77. She served on the Rolling 

Hills Estates City Council and was the Mayor in 

1963. After resigning, she served as the Rolling 

Hills City Manager from 1964 until her retirement 

in 1982. After retiring she and her husband John 

Clifton moved to Napa in 1983. Teena served as 

the President of the South Bay City Managers 

Association in 1975-1977. In 1985 she was the first 

female to be awarded the Distinguished Service 

Award from the International City/County 

Managers’ Association (ICMA). Teena 

completed special wartime training at the 

University of California, Los Angeles (UCLA). She 

worked as a draftsman and aircraft hydraulics 

engineering after graduating high school in 

1943. She later studied engineering and public 

administration at Los Angeles Harbor College 

and the University of Southern California (USC).  

http://ekapr.com/
mailto:Matt@ekapr.com
http://www.usi.com/
mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
mailto:pamela.rodrigues@usi.com
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Trackdown Posse Roster                                                
Executive Level Posse Roster: 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager   
Michael J. Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 

Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  

Denise Ovrom, Former City Manager &                  

Principal, HdL Companies                                         

Charles G. "Guy" Huffaker, Retired Porterville CM  

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Ernesto Marquez, Former City Manager 

Gary K. Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager 

Robert T. Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Charles Huffaker, Retired City Manager, Porterville 

David Jinkens, Retired City Manager 

Joe Goeden, Retired W. Sacramento City Manager 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     

 

Posse Roster: 
Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager                                                            

Howard Chambers, Retired Lakewood City Manager                                                                                    

Dave Carmany, West Covina, Interim City Manager                                                                                

Ken Bayless, Ret. GM LA Vector Control & Ret. LASD Chief        

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia    

Sam Olivito, California Contract Cities Association                                                                                                                                                                

Dr. Bill Mathis, Mathis Group                                                                                  

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Gary Milliman, City Manager, Brookings, Oregon                                                                                                                           

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager; Past Pres. CM/LCC                                                                                 

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                          

Ray Harris, Ret. County Official, & Hawaiian Gardens CM                                                            

John F. Shirey, Retired Sacramento City Manager                                                    

Cynthia Kurtz, Retired City Manager; Past Pres. CM/LCC                                            

Lee C. McDougal, Retired Montclair City Manager  

Ray Silver, Retired City Manager, Past Pres. CM/LCC                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Mark Scott, Indio City Manager   

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired Rocklin City Manager                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Jeff Mathieu, Retired Big Bear Lake, City Manager 

Greg Devereaux, San Bernardino County CEO                        

Doug LaBelle, Retired City Manager                                          

Ron Stock, City Manager, Weed 

                                                                                                                      

 

“The most important thing is to try and 

inspire people so that they can be great 

in whatever they want to do.”                       

–Kobe Bryant 

https://www.tripepismith.com/ 

Tripepi Smith & Associates fields a professional team 

that brings a strong background in pursuit of new 

and innovative approaches and skills in marketing, 

and workshops in communications training.  

Contact Ryder Smith or one of his colleagues at 

626-536-2173 

info@tripepismith.com 

 

Ryder Todd Smith, Founder and 

President of Tripepi Smith & 

Associates 

 
Among other outside activities, Ryder 

serves on the Board of the Rose 

Institute of State and Local 

Government at Claremont McKenna 

College.  

 

Tripepi Smith is a provider of marketing, technology 

and public affairs consulting services.       

Marketing – Technology – Public Affairs   
    

                                                   

Tripepi Smith & Associates                                                                                                        

Post Office Box No. 52152                                                  

Irvine, California 92619 

 

 

A gathering of pintails at the Yolo Bypass. Another 

amazing photograph by Yvonne Hunter. 

https://www.tripepismith.com/
file:///C:/Users/Jack%20Simpson/Desktop/2016%20Newsletters%20-/info@tripepismith.com
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Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

 

Rolling Hills Estates was incorporated in 

September, 1957, also on the Palos Verdes 

Peninsula in Los Angeles County. The estimated 

2018 population is 8,141. Greg Grammer is the 

current City Manager, following the retirement 

of longtime City Manager Doug Prichard.  

Heidi Luce was the City Clerk from 

August, 2017, until she took the City 

of Paramount’s City Clerk position in 

January, 2020. Heidi began her 

working career in May, 1998 in the 

private sector. She served as City 

Clerk in the City of Rolling Hills from January, 2009 

to July, 2017. Heidi earned a BA from California 

State University, Fullerton. 

Alexa Davis is the Rolling Hills 

Estates Assistant City Manager. 

Alexa began her working 

career in 2001 in the private 

sector as a staff coordinator. 

After positions in human 

resources and recruitment, Alexa joined the 

Palos Verdes Estates city staff in January, 2006 as 

an Administrative Analyst. In September, 2011 

she was elevated to Assistant to the City 

Manager. Alexa came to Rolling Hills Estates in 

November, 2014 as Assistant to the City 

Manager and was appointed Assistant City 

Manager in July, 2019. She earned a BA from 

DePauw University and an MPA from California 

State University, Long Beach.    

 
“There are three types of baseball 

players: those who make it happen, 

those who watch it happen, and 

those who wonder what happened.”                  

--Tommy Lasorda 

 

 

https://www.munienvironmental.com/about-us/ 

MuniEnvironmental, LLC (Muni Environmental) is an 

expert team of educated and experienced 

professionals providing consulting expertise in the 

Solid Waste, Recycling and Storm water Industries. 

 

Jeff Duhamel,     

CEO/Principal Consultant 

 

 

 
The firm provides consulting services 

to cities and other government 

agencies attempting to implement 

mandated regulatory requirements, 

as California strives to reach the recycling goal of 75%. 

 

Telephone: 562-432-3700                                            

3730 East Broadway, Suite EF                                              

Long Beach, CA 90803 

 

 

 
 

 

www.stifel.com 

 

Stifel was founded in 1890 and has become one of 

the nation’s premier wealth management and 

investment banking firms. Stifel’s passion of and 

commitment to public finance is evidenced by its 

unparalleled experience in providing bond 

underwriting services to local agencies of all shapes 

and sizes.  

 

Comprised of over 20 professionals located in Los 

Angeles and San Francisco, the Stifel team is ready 

and eager to assist agencies throughout the state. 

 

Contact (213) 443-5000 for more information on how 

Stifel can assist today. 

Among the Stifel professionals located throughout 

California are Raul Amezcua, Sara Brown,            

Jake Campos, Eileen Gallagher, Tom Jacob,               

Vince Lazalde and Eric McKean. 

https://www.munienvironmental.com/about-us/
http://www.stifel.com/
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http://www.kosmont.com/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Founded in 1986 by former City 

Manager Larry J. Kosmont,                    

Kosmont Companies, a certified 

Minority Business Enterprise (MBE) and 

certified Small Business Enterprise 

(SBE), has earned a national 

reputation and is recognized as 

expert in real estate, financial advisory and 

economic development services. The Kosmont 

Companies are committed to bringing public, 

private, and non-profit organizations together to 

help communities flourish.                                                                                  

Call and learn how South Gate earned a $5.1 million 

Real Estate Bonus. 

Mailing Address:  1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266                                        

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-4632 

                                                                                              

Market Analyses                                                             

Kosmont Companies thoroughly research the 

potential for a city’s future development to be self-

sustaining. Kosmont Company experts will determine 

whether the market holds enough existing or 

potential demand for development to be viable. 

 

Trackdown “Tip of the Cap” to this enthusiastic 

group of retired employees of the City of Cypress, 

and a rowsing “Cheers” to Gonzalo Vazquez and 

the rest of the group. Staying in touch is important, 

and we encourage folks to organize…formally or 

informally…groups like this one.  Gonz is the big smile 

under the red Los Angeles Angels of Anaheim cap. 

Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

Jeannie Naughton is the Rolling 

Hills Estate Planning Manager. 

Her first city government job was 

in the City of Brisbane in 2002 

where she worked as a 

Community Development 

Technician. In 2004 she joined 

the Torrance city staff as an 

Assistant Planner, and in 2006 she was hired as 

an Associate Planner in the City of Daly City. 

Jeannie came to Rolling Hills Estates as a Senior 

Planner in August, 2015. She was promoted to 

Planning Manager in July, 2019. Jeannie earned 

a BA from the University of California, Berkeley. 

She earned an American Planning Association 

Certification in July, 2012. 

                                                                          

 

 

 

 

https://gonsalvi.com/ 

 
Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; you 

don't need them often but when you do they had better 

work." 

 
The firm was founded by the late former California 

State Assembly Member Joe A. Gonsalves. Until his 

passing, Joe, his son Anthony D. Gonsalves and 

Anthony’s son Jason Gonsalves served as the first 

three generation lobbying firm in Sacramento. 

 

Anthony, Jason and Paul Gonsalves are 

expert local government lobbyists. The 

firm represents fifty-plus cities and is a 

key player in city legislation. Anthony is 

a member of the CCMF Board. 

 

Call the “Gonsalvi” at                     

Telephone no. 916-441-0597 

925 L Street, Suite 250 Sacramento CA 95814   

http://www.kosmont.com/
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Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

Rosemead was incorporated in August, 1959 in 

Los Angeles County.  The city’s 2018 population 

estimate was 54,412.  Gloria Molleda is the City 

Manager and Ben Kim is the Assistant City 

Manager. Ericka Hernandez serves as the City 

Clerk.  

Gloria Molleda was appointed 

Rosemead City Manager in 

January, 2018.  Prior to joining 

the Rosemead city staff as City 

Manager, Gloria served as the 

Chief City Clerk in the City of 

San Gabriel (2015-2018). She 

worked in Rosemead as the 

City Clerk and Director of Communications 

(2007-2015) prior to her work in San Gabriel. 

Gloria was the Deputy City Clerk in Alhambra 

from May, 2006 until November, 2007, and 

before that she served as Assistant City Clerk in 

the City of Vernon (2000-2004) She earned a BS 

from Woodbury University and she is a Master 

Municipal Clerk (MMC) and a Certified 

Municipal Clerk (CMC). She also completed 

course work at California State University, Long 

Beach. 

Angelica Frausto-Lupo has 

worked as the Director of 

Community Development 

since January, 2020.  She 

previously served as the 

Economic Development 

Manager in the City of San 

Gabriel from June, 2015 to 

January, 2020. Angelica 

worked as the Business Development Manager 

in the City of Whittier before that (January, 2006-

May, 2015). She earned an MPA from California 

State University, Northridge.  

 

   

                                                                                       

http://www.nwfg.com/ 
 

A Woman-Owned Firm:  
Newcomb Williams Financial Group (NWFG) is a 

woman-owned affiliate of an investment banking 

firm providing underwriting and financial advisory 

services to public agencies, including school 

districts, and non-profit corporations.                        
Experts in mobile home park financings, certificates of 

participation, general obligation bond financings, tax 

allocation refunding, revenue and expense projections 

modeling, utilities and energy financings and 

implementation of special tax methodologies. 

Pam Newcomb,                  

Janees Williams 

and               

William D'Allaird 
are among the firm's 

professionals.   

   

Telephone No. 760-860-0222 

 

 

 

 

http://www.willdan.com/solutions/financing-and-

revenue-optimization.aspx 

 

Willdan Financial Services can enhance city 

efficiency, effectiveness, and credibility by helping 

to generate revenue and optimize its administration. 

Willdan, founded in 1964, is a nationwide provider of 

value-added professional technical services.  

 

WFS President & CEO Mark Risco is a 

member of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF) 

Board of Trustees. 

 

Call Willdan Financial at           

telephone No. 800-755-6864  

 

                                   

 

 

http://www.nwfg.com/
http://www.willdan.com/solutions/financing-and-revenue-optimization.aspx
http://www.willdan.com/solutions/financing-and-revenue-optimization.aspx
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http://rwglaw.com/ 

                                                                                 

Roxanne Diaz, Steven L. Flower,                   

Peter M. Thorson, Kevin Ennis, Gregory 

W. Stepanicich, Serita Young and      

Craig Steele are among the City 

Attorneys on the RWG staff.                                   

 

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. RWG 

delivers practical advice and solutions tailored to 

the unique needs of public entities.   

Working seamlessly across offices in Los Angeles, San 

Francisco, Orange County, Temecula and the 

Central Coast. The RWG team of experts provides 

the full scope of public law services. 

 

Roxanne Diaz is a member of the Board of Trustees 

of the California City Management Foundation 

(CCMF).     

Call RWG at telephone No. 213-626-8484 

 

http://www.contractcities.org 

SAVE THE DATE:                                                                 

Annual Municipal Seminar 

May 15 – 17, 2020 

California Contract Cities Association                    

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210                                  

Cerritos, California 90703                                              

Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

Sandra Armenta, Rosemead, President                     

Mark Waronek, Lomita, Vice President 

Marcel Rodarte, Executive Director 

 

Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

Roseville was incorporated in April, 1909 is Placer 

County. Its 2018 estimated population is 139,117. 

A trip from Sacramento to Truckee and Lake 

Tahoe on Interstate 80 takes you through 

Roseville. The city was a railroad town for 

decades. In 1864 the Central Pacific Railroad 

tracks and the junction of where the tracks met 

the California Central Railroad line became 

known as Roseville. Dominick Casey was 

appointed City Manager in August, 2018 after 

serving as Acting City Manager starting in April.  

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/ 

Telephone No. 714-879-5000 
 

HdL was founded in 1983 by former City Manager 

Robert "Bob" Hinderliter, who successfully 

championed legislation allowing independent 

verification of State Board of Equalization records.               

                                                                                     

HdL expanded and improved with the help of a 

partnership with former City Manager                                   

 Lloyd de Llamas, the firm’s Executive Chairman.  

Andy Nickerson is the President of the firm.    

                                                                                                 

HdL Companies offers diverse services that include: 

allocation audits, economic analysis and program 

software regarding Sales Tax, and Property Tax, and 

Economic Development Services. 

                                                                                                   

Office: 120 South State College Boulevard 

Suite 200                                                                       

Brea, California 92821 

 

“My motto was always to keep 

swinging. Whether I was in a slump 

or feeling badly or having trouble 

off the field, the only thing to do 

was keep swinging.” 

---Hank Aaron 

http://rwglaw.com/
http://www.contractcities.org/
http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

Megan MacPherson is a Roseville 

Deputy City Manager.  Megan 

served as a Lieutenant, Public 

Affairs Officer, in the United States 

Navy from 1992 to 1996. After 

leaving the Navy she worked in 

the private sector in Hawaii, 

Florida and Sacramento. Megan was hired as 

the Communication and Media Director for the 

County of Sacramento in 2005. In 2007, Megan 

joined the Roseville city staff as a 

Communications Manager (2007-2010) and 

became the Public Affairs and Communication 

Director in November, 2010. Megan was tap to 

serve as Deputy City Manager in January, 2020. 

She earned a BS from Northwestern University, 

and an MS in communications management 

from Syracuse University. She also earned a 

Certificate in Advance Public Engagement for 

Local Government for Pepperdine University 

School of Public Policy. Megan is a giant as a  

volunteer. She serves on the Pepperdine 

University School of Public Policy Advisory 

Council, Davenport Institute for Public 

Engagement and Civic Leadership. She also 

served as President of the Roseville City School 

District Foundation, among many other 

commitments.   

                                                                           

Roseville Economic Development Director Laura 

Matteoli, served as an Associate Planner for the 

City of Sacramento from August, 1990 to May, 

1996. She then joined the Roseville city staff as 

an Associate Planner and Administrative 

Analyst. She was promoted to Development 

Services Coordinator in the Roseville Community 

Development Department in January, 2001; 

Economic Development Manager in 

December, 2013; and Economic Development 

Director in September, 2018. She earned an AA 

degree from American River College, and a BA 

from the University of California, Davis. 

 

 

 

 

www.chwlaw.us 

Expert Public Agency Legal Services. Committed to 

counsel that is helpful, understandable, and fairly 

priced. CH&W has offices in Pasadena and Grass 

Valley in the Sierra Foothills, CH&W represents public 

and private clients throughout California in 

municipal law.    

Michael Colantuono is Managing Shareholder, and 

currently is City Attorney for the City of Grass Valley.                                                                                           

The firm was recognized as one of California’s Top 

Ranked Law Firms by Martindale-Hubbell in 2014 

and Michael Colantuono, Terri Highsmith, Jenni 

Pancake, Michael Allderdice and Scott Howard 

have each achieved the highest AV rating from 

Martindale-Hubbell.                                                                                                  

Call telephone No. 530-432-7357 or 213-542-5700 

 

The directional signs have it! Nadean Dickey and 

her husband former City Manager Bob Dickey 

shown during their recent trip to Antarctica.  On the 

right are retired Cypress executive Gonzalo Vazquez 

and Kellee Simpson Hearther on the Island of Oahu, 

Hawaii.  Gonzo was visiting the island for the first 

time with a large family group. Kellee lives there with 

her husband U.S. Navy Captain Bill Hearther and 

their three daughters. Gonz took the time to stop 

and visit with the Hearthers. Kellee is a USC alum. 

http://www.chwlaw.us/
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www.brandywinedev.com 

 

Former Artesia City Manager         

Jim Barisic founded Brandywine in 

1994. Jim and his three sons         

Brett Whitehead, Mark Whitehead 

and David Barisic                        

direct Brandywine Homes.  

 

Some of the Projects that are selling now are in the 

Cities of San Dimas, Whittier, Anaheim, and Duarte. 

Coming soon are projects in                                   

Norwalk, and Placentia.  

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 

                                                                

Candlewood Villas Whittier,  

A Brandywine Homes Development 

 

 

 

                                         

      

Brent Whitehead, Mark Whitehead and David Bar 

                                                                              

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                    

16580 Aston Street, Irvine, California 92606 

 

 

 

https://www.cacities.org/Education-

Events/Calendar/2020-Annual-Conference-

Expo?feed=events 

 

Annual Conference & Expo 

October 5-7, 2020 

Long Beach, California  

 

Yountville Mayor John F. Dunbar, President 

 

Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

Lisa Achen worked for the City of Roseville for 20-

years. After working for an aviation company 

starting in 1981, Lisa joined the Lodi city staff as 

a Personnel Technician (1988-1993), and then 

she took a Personnel Analyst position for the 

Rural Community Assistance Corporation (1993-

1995). Lisa went to work for the Sacramento 

County Public Works Department in 1995 as a 

Personnel Analyst. She became the Training & 

Employee Development Manager for the City of 

Roseville in 1997. Lisa became the Human 

Resources Manager in 2009, and Assistant 

Human Resources Director in 2016. Following 

retirement in November, 2017, Lisa joined a 

consultant firm as a Senior Management Advisor 

in Northern California. Lisa earned an AA degree 

from El Camino College, and a BA and MPPA 

from California State University, Sacramento. 

Lisa served as President of the Municipal 

Management Association of Northern California 

(MMANC) in 2009.  

 

Pictures from the Inaugural Northern 

California “Proof of Life” Lunch 

Many “Thanks” to Kevin O’Rourke for the pictures, 

and congratulations to the organizers, especially 

Rod Wood. 

http://www.brandywinedev.com/
https://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Calendar/2020-Annual-Conference-Expo?feed=events
https://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Calendar/2020-Annual-Conference-Expo?feed=events
https://www.cacities.org/Education-Events/Calendar/2020-Annual-Conference-Expo?feed=events
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Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

Ross incorporated as a town in Marin County in 

August, 1908.  In 1857, James Ross, a Scot who 

arrived in San Francisco from Australia in 1848, 

bought a rancho and made his fortune in the 

wholesale liquor business, set up a trading post 

called “Ross Landing.” The 2018 estimated 

population is 2,465. Joe Chinn is the Town 

Manager and Linda Lopez is the Town Clerk & 

Administrative Manager, and Donna Redstone 

is the Office Manager. Linda has served the 

town since November, 2005. She also operates 

a photographer business, LT Lopez Designs, in 

Fairfax.     

https://www.avenuinsights.com/ 

                                                                                          

There’s never a good time for operational 

downtime, or a good time to fall short on revenue.  

For governments to serve their communities, they 

need solutions they can depend on, run by partners 

who understand how the public sector works.      

 

That’s why thousands of State and local 

government leaders turn to Avenu.  Although the 

name is new, the company roots serving 

government officials go back nearly 100-years.  

 

Retired City Managers Fran David, John Shirey and 

Jeff Kolin, a past President of the City Managers 

Department of the League of California Cities, all 

serve on the Avenue Advisory Board. 

California Offices in El Dorado Hills, Fresno, 

Pleasanton, Sacramento and Westlake Village. 

 

Fran Mancia may be reached at 559-288-7296. Fran 

is a member of the Board of Trustees of the 

California City Management Foundation (CCMF). 

 

“They were not easy fans to play against, 

and I want it to be that way for years to 

come.”  --New Philadelphia Phillies MLB 

Manager Joe Girardi 

 
 

California 

JPIA                                

https://cjpia.org/ 

Jonathan Shull, Chief 

Executive Officer 

 

8081 Moody Street                                                                     

La Palma, California 

90623 

Telephone No.                   

800-229-2343 

 

 Providing innovative risk management solutions for 

public agencies for more than 40-years, the 

California Joint Powers Insurance Authority 

(California JPIA) is one of the largest municipal self-

insurance pools in the state, with more than 100 

member cities and other governmental 

agencies.                                                                                   

                                                                                                   

Members actively participate in shaping the 

organization to provide important coverage for their 

operations. The California JPIA provides innovative 

risk management solutions through a 

comprehensive portfolio of programs and services, 

including liability, workers’ compensation, pollution, 

property, earthquake coverage, and extensive risk 

management training and loss control services. 

 

A SPECIAL SALUTE TO ROD WOOD, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And the organizing committee for the  

Inaugural Northern California “Proof of Life” lunch 

https://www.avenuinsights.com/
https://cjpia.org/
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http://www.pars.org/                                                      

   

For more than 35 years, PARS has provided retirement 

plan and trust solutions designed exclusively for public 

agencies. With programs like the Pension Rate 

Stabilization Program (PRSP) and the PARS OPEB Trust, 

PARS has helped over 400 clients address unfunded 

obligations and lower liabilities. PARS is the pioneer of the 

PRSP, a first-of-its-kind program designed to provide local 

control over assets and potential for greater return than 

the general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of each agency, PARS is a 

leading provider of retirement programs for public 

agencies, and the largest private provider of multiple-

employer Section 115 trusts in California.                                       

Since 1984 the PARS team has provided retirement 

services designed specifically for each public 

agency's unique needs aiming to provide superior 

employee benefits while improving management 

effectiveness, reducing costs, and simplifying 

administration.                                                                       

PARS can craft customized solutions; provide 

agencies guiding through the process to achieve 

bottom-line results; and redefine goals and 

objectives.                                                                            

Mitch Barker, Executive Vice President                                        

(800) 540-6369 ext. 116 or mbarker@pars.org   

 

 

   Women in California Cities 

From Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

Sacramento is the Capitol of the State of 

California, and was incorporated in February, 

1850. The 2018 estimated population is 501,334 

making Sacramento the 6th largest city in 

California. Historically, in 1848, when gold was 

found at Sutter’s Mill, many fortune seekers 

arrived in Sacramento looking for riches. Howard 

Chan is the City Manager and Leyne Milstein is 

an Assistant City Manager. Mindy Cuppy, MMC, 

is the City Clerk.   

 

Leyne Milstein was appointed 

Assistant City Manager in 

Sacramento in November, 2017. 

Leyne previously held the city 

Director of Finance position 

starting in 2008. She has 22-years 

of experience in government 

management, policy and 

finance at the State and local 

level. Prior to joining the city staff in Sacramento, 

Leyne worked for the State of California as the 

Director of the Information Technology and 

Support Management Division for the California 

Commission on Teacher Credentialing.  She also 

worked as an analyst for the California 

Department of Finance, and on the staff of the 

State Public Works Board. Leyne earned a BA 

from the University of California, Davis, and an 

MPA from California State University, Hayward. 

She served as President of the Fiscal Officers 

Department of the League of California Cities.    

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.wolfhousing.com/ 

 

Former City Administrator 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Telephone No. 909-345-7849  

wesley@wolfco.net 

 

Wolf & Company Inc., founded in 1993, provides 

municipal consulting services, program 

administration and oversight & insurance advisory 

serves to state and local governments, housing 

finance agencies, not-for-profit corporations, 

insurance companies, mortgage bankers, 

investment bankers and institutional investors in the 

tax exempt and taxable municipal market.  

Tammy Ofek is a registered Municipal Advisor with 

Wolf & Company Inc. 

Municipal Advisor Tammy Ofek 

tammyo@wolfco.net 
Wolf & Company is register with the SEC and MSRB as a 

municipal advisor.   

 

Wolf & Company Inc. 
   1408 Copper Mountain Drive                                 

Diamond Bar, California 91765 

http://www.pars.org/
mailto:mbarker@pars.org
https://www.wolfhousing.com/
mailto:wesley@wolfco.net
mailto:tammyo@wolfco.net
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Women in California Cities From 

Rolling Hills to Sacramento 

 

 Jody Ulich serves as Director of 

Convention & Cultural Services 

in Sacramento. She worked for 

the Phoenix Arts Commission in 

Phoenix, Arizona from March, 

1988 to March, 1997. She then 

became the Cultural Services 

Director in the City of Tempe, Arizona (1997-

2007). In January, 2008 Jody began serving as 

the President of the Arts Council of Fort Worth & 

Tarrant County in Texas. She moved to California 

in September, 2014 to become the Convention 

& Cultural Service Director for the City of 

Sacramento. She reports directly to the City 

Manager. Jody earned a BA in theater from 

Oklahoma City University.  

 

Lennee Eller is the Cultural Service Program 

Manager in the Department of Convention and 

Cultural Services in Sacramento. She joined the 

city staff in May, 2015. She is an Arizona State 

University alumnus.  

 

Maria MacGunigal is the Chief 

Information Officer. She joined the 

Sacramento city staff in January, 

2003 as a GIS Manager.  In April, 2013 

she became the Enterprise 

Applications Manager, and in July, 

2013 she stepped in to serve as the Interim Chief 

Information Officer (CIO) for the City of 

Sacramento. Maria was appointed CIO in 

October, 2013.  She earned a BA in geography 

from California State University, Sacramento.  

 

Others include: Shelley Banks-Robinson, 

Director of Human Resources; Tara Filipich is the 

Budget Manager; Susan Wren is the Revenue 

Manager; and Linda Aldridge, Program 

Administrator. Apologies to those missed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.icfauthority.org/ 

  

   Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

The Independent Cities Finance Authority is an 

unaffiliated Joint Powers Authority (JPA) with the 

goal of helping communities fund critical projects. 

Independent Cities Finance Authority                      

Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

info@ICFAuthority.org 

 

Sylvia Ballin of the City of San Fernando is the 

current President of the ICFA Board of Directors. 

Jose Solache is the ICFA Treasurer, and             

Marilyn Sanabria, Leticia Lopez, Emma Sharif, 

Ricardo Pacheco, and Jorge Morales           

complete the Board. 

 

 

Howard Chambers Honored as a  

“Legend of Lakewood” 

Lakewood honors individuals, organizations and 

programs that have made significant contribution to 

the development of the city. Those honored are 

named “Legends of Lakewood” by the City Council 

at every fifth-year anniversary. With the city’s 65th 

anniversary, Howard Chambers was honored as a 

“Legend of Lakewood” for his record 41-years of 

service as Lakewood City Manager. Retired Public 

Information Officer Don Waldie, who served the city 

for 33-years, was also named as a Legend. Howard is 

currently battling cancer. Howard is shown here with 

the Lakewood City Council. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.icfauthority.org/
mailto:info@ICFAuthority.org
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www.usi.com 

 

Wells Fargo Insurance Services has joined 

USI Insurance Services.  Experience the USI 

ONE Advantage® and learn how their 

Public Entity Practice can help manage the 

risks of public sector organizations, 

providing improved protection and cost 

control. 

 

USI has developed sophisticated employee 

benefit programs for public entities for more 

than 30-years. USI helps agencies design 

innovative benefit solutions and provide 

benefit education to bargaining units.                                                                       

USI began in 1994 with a single office of $6.5 

million of revenue and 40 associates. Today, 

USI is approaching $2 billion in revenue with 

more than 6,000 associates in more than 150 

offices across the country. 

USI has served more than 150,000 clients 

meeting their property & casualty, employee 

benefit, personal risk and retirement needs 

nationwide. USI has more than 100 years of 

consulting and brokerage experience 

through its acquired agencies, with local 

offices dating back in their communities as far 

as the late 1800s. USI combines industry 

leading national capabilities delivered 

through a longstanding, passionate and 

committed local service teams.  

USI stands for Understand, Service and 

Innovate. At USI we work to Understand the 

specific needs of our clients, to provide an 

unparalleled local Service experience, and    

to Innovate with cutting edge solutions so our 

clients can continue to invest and grow. 

At USI, we are proud of the deep roots we 

have in our communities. With agency 

offices dating back over 100 years in their 

local neighborhoods, USI teams have a 

passion for getting involved and helping 

others who are in need. 

USI associates give their time, talent and 

treasure across the country through USI 

Gives Back — where each of the 

Company’s more than 150 offices 

participate in local community service 

during the year. 

For more information contact Gary Delaney or                       

Kristin Yokoyama at (424) 390-0000 

New contact information:  Office: 

(424) 390-0010 | Email: 

gary.delaney@usi.com                               

21250 Hawthorne Boulevard, Suite 

600, Torrance, CA 90503 
 

USI stands for Understand, Service and 

Innovate. 

http://www.usi.com/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/the-usi-one-advantage/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/the-usi-one-advantage/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/community-investment/
http://www.usi.com/about-usi/the-power-of-one/community-investment/
mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
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Picking Up the Pieces: Monrovia 

City Manager Dylan Feik has 

named Lauren Vasquez to serve 

as Assistant City Manager, and 

Sean Sullivan to be the Monrovia 

Public Works Director. Lauren 

joined the city staff as Deputy City 

Manager in January, 2016.  She earned a BS in 

environmental design from California State 

Polytechnical University, Pomona and a Master’s 

degree from the University of La Verne. Sean 

previously worked in Rosemead as the Public Works 

Manager and joined the Monrovia staff in February, 

2016 in a similar post.  He earned a BS from California 

State Polytechnic University, Pomona and an MPA 

from California State University, Northridge. Lemoore 

City Manager Nathan Olson’s employment 

agreement has been amended to require a 4/5 vote 

of the City Council to terminate the agreement 

without cause, and the term of the agreement now 

has not date certain, but rather “indefinitely.” 

Nathan joined the Lemoore city staff as the Public 

Works Director in November, 2015.  He was 

appointed City Manager in February, 2018. Nathan 

work in the private sector before coming to Lemoore. 

He earned a Bachelor’s degree from the University of 

Phoenix. Port Hueneme’s new City Manager is Brad 

“Brick” Conners, who previously served as the 

Commanding Officer in charge of Naval Base 

Ventura County. Brick entered the military in 1978. He 

is a decorated Navy fighter pilot, and provided 

leadership and instruction to the Naval Strike and Air 

Warfare Center, known as “Top Gun,” and the Naval 

Strike Force Training Pacific. He finished his military 

career in 2009 as a Captain. After retiring from the 

military, he worked in the private sector, and 

founded a leadership consultant firm the works with 

private companies. He earned a BS from the U. S. 

Naval Academy in Annapolis, and an MBA from 

California Lutheran University, He also earned an MA 

from the College of Naval Warfare. Chief of Police 

Andrew Salinas has been serving as Interim City 

Manager since City Manager Rod Butler left the city 

last December. Former Lafayette City Manager 

Steven Falk is the new Interim City Administration in 

the City of Oakland. Steve served as the Lafayette 

City Manager for 22-years before he resigned. 

Current City Administrator Sabrina Landreth 

announced last year that she planned to step down. 

Oakland is the largest city and the county seat of 

Alameda County. The city, incorporated in May, 

1852, has a 2018 population estimate of 428,827. 

“It is easier to build strong children than to repair 

broken men.”  --Frederick Douglass 

Mark Risco, President and CEO of  

Willdan Financial Services, with Indian Wells 

City Manager Chris Freeland. 

 

Former Costa Mesa Chief of Police Rob Sharpnack 

filed a lawsuit against the city claiming that city 

officials violated the State Labor Code, breached his 

employment agreement, retaliated against him, in 

violation of the Fair Employment and Housing Act, 

and violated his right to due process. The former 

Chief alleges that he was forced out of office after 

raising issues regarding the 2019 city budget process. 

He joined the Police Department in 1993 and was 

promoted to Chief in 2015. He claims that City 

Manager Lori Ann Farrell Harrison and City Attorney 

Kimberly Barlow forced him to resign. Malibu City 

Manager Reva Feldman invited the community to 

join her and Malibu Mayor Pro Tem Mikke Pierson at 

a City Manager’s Round Table. The meeting was 

billed as an informal round table discussion regarding 

city issues. Baseball is back in the City of Martinez 

where Eric Figueroa is the City Manager. A team 

representing Martinez will play in the Pecos League 

of Professional Baseball Clubs, according to Andrew 

Dunn, the CEO and Commissioner of the League. The 

team will play 33-home games at the Waterfront Park 

between May 28 and August 1. The League will also 

field teams in Pittsburg and Santa Cruz this season. 

Stephanie Garrabrant-Sierra has served as the City 

Manager in the City of Willits since March, 2018. 

Stephanie worked as a Legal Aide with Alameda 

County in 1991-1994, and then as Risk Manager, 

Labor Relations Manager and Senior Economic 

Development Negotiator with the City of Oakland.  

She was appointed City Manager in Willits in January, 

2018. Stephanie attended Santa Barbara City 

College and earned a BA from the University of 

California, Santa Barbara, and a JD from the 

University of California, Berkeley School of Law.  
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 More Pieces Picked Up: Sea Shelton 

is the Administrative Services 

Director for the City of La Palma. 

Sea previously worked as the 

Director of Administrative Services 

for the Orange County Vector 

Control District, and as a Senior 

Management Analyst in the City of 

Dana Point. Sea earned a BA in 

environmental analysis and design from the University 

of California, Irvine. Community Development 

Director Ken Hiatt is replacing retiring Woodland City 

Manager Paul Navazio. Paul is set to retire on March 

6. Ken will serve as Interim City Manager until a City 

Manager appointment is made. Prior to coming to 

Woodland, Ken worked as the Director of 

Community Development and Sustainability for the 

City of Davis. He came to Woodland to replace 

Director Nick Ponticello in April, 2013. Highland City 

Manager Joseph Hughes received his first raise in 

more than 10-years, when a 10 percent increase was 

improved. Joe took the City Manager post following 

the retirement of City Manager Sam Racadio in 

July,2006. Joe had been serving as the Assistant City 

Manager. Sam was elected to the Highland City 

Council in 2010, and announced in 2016 that he 

would not seek re-election. Susan Paterson joined the 

City of Sausalito city staff in August, 2003 as a 

Recreation Specialist and magazine editor.  In 

January, 2009 Susan was appointed Human 

Resources Manager for Sausalito.  She continues to 

serve in that position going on a dozen years later. 

Susan earned a BA in communications and 

broadcast lass from Stephens College. Dana Point 

City Manager Mark Denny is the new City Manager 

in the City of Fontana.  Assistant City Manager Mike 

Killebrew may be the next Dana Point City Manager.  

Mark will take the Fontana position from Interim City 

Manager Mike Milhiser. Former Durant, Oklahoma 

City Manager Tim Rundel is the new City Manager in 

the City of Weed, replacing retired City Manager Ron 

Stock. Tim earned a BA from Oklahoma State 

University, and an MPA from the University of 

Oklahoma.  He served 6-years in the Air Force and 

the Oklahoma Air National Guard.  The smallest city 

in Sacramento County, Isleton is grappling with an 

annual budget problem. Despite a history of financial 

mismanagement and abuse, Isleton still does not 

have a written policy on how employees should be 

making purchases, such as requiring purchase orders 

or expense codes, according to City Manager 

Charles Bergson.  

“I want to get the message out that everybody can 

make a difference.” –Miranda Cosgrove 

 

 

 

SHORTS: *Santa Clara City Manager Deanna 

Santana, and Assistant City Managers Nadine Nader 

and Ruth Shikada attended the Internatoinal 

Association of Science Parks and Areas of Innovation 

(IASP) annual confernece in Paris, France. *Adam 

Politzer is the City Manager of the City of Sausalito, 

and has held that position since 2007. *Marshall W. 

Julian was the City Administrator in the City of 

Lakewood from January, 1962 until Novembre, 1971 

when he left to become the City Administrator in the 

City of San Bernardino. *Douglas Dunlap, who retired 

as the Pomona City Manager in 2007, served as the 

City Administrator in the City of Chowchilla starting in 

August, 1976. *Executive search consultant Valerie 

Gaeta-Phillips, who has offices in Roseville, Seal 

Beach and Walnut Creek, is a member of the Local 

Government Hispanic Network. *John L. Taylor served 

as the Berkeley City Manager between February, 

1974 and July, 1976. *Walnut City Manager Robert 

“Rob” M. Wishner is an alumnus of California State 

University, Fullerton. *The late Peter B. Feenstra, a 

former City Manager who served in the Cities of 

Artesia, Bellflower, South El Monte and Westminster, 

died in August, 2001 at the age of 70. *Hawaiian 

Gardens City Manager, since January, 2017, Ernie 

Hernandez previously worked for the Cities of 

Norwalk, Santa Ana, Long Beach and South El Monte. 

*Steve Rogers has served as sthe Yountville Town 

Manager since October, 2007, and previously 

worked as the General Manager/CEO for the North 

Tahoe Public Utility District. *Penny Lilburn is the 

Executive Director of the Highland Senior Center, and 

serves as the City of Highland Mayor Pro Tem as a 

member of the City Council. *Many “Thanks” to Kevin 

O’Rourke for the pictures taken at the inaugural 

Northern California “Proof of Life” lunch that we 

featured in this issue of the City Manager Newsletter 

by Trackdown. *Jack M. Joseph, former Cudahy City 

Manager, the Deputy Executive Director of the 

Gateway Cities COG, previously held positions wth 

Garden Grove, and Cerritos beginning in 1974; 

earned a BA from the University of California, Los 

Angeles (UCLA) and a Masters from the University of 

Notre Dame. *James Troyer, Angels’ fan and former 

Community Development Director in Fontana and 

Redlands, now works as a Public Agency Consultant 

with Willdan Engineering.  *Cheers! 


